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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yac 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Absence forms can be submitted on Flexibuzz 

for any students absent. 
 

 A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK FLEXIBUZZ BECAUSE 

MANY SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE INSTEAD OF THE NEWSLETTER. 

ALL FAMILIES WILL NEED TO JOIN NEW 

BOXES FOR 2018. BOXES FROM LAST YEAR 

HAVE NOW BEEN ARCHIVED. 

 

School Fees are due now. Contact the school 

if a payment plan needs to be set up. 
 

REMINDER – RETURN BIKE 
EDUCATION PERMISSION FORMS AND 

BIKE CHECKLIST FORMS IN 
PREPARATION FOR THE BIKE 

EDUCATION PROGRAM EARLY IN 
TERM 2 – DETAILS ARE IN THIS 
EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER. 

 

Well done to Hamish, Savannah & Tait for their 
Random Act of Kindness last week. This 

week’s givers are – Miss Lothian,  
Dee Palmer & Kade H. 

 

We are aiming to get all of our parents on 
the Gradexpert parent portal. Don’t 

hesitate to contact the school if you need 
any assistance with this. 

DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 00907788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 1 NO. 9    26th March 2018     

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone 
Thanks to all of the families who have sold raffle tickets and 
made donations for the Easter Raffle which will be drawn on 
Thursday – the last day of the term. Please get these in now 
so that the Parents Club can finalize prizes for the lucky 
families who will be drawn. As always, all proceeds go to the 
Royal Children’s Hospital Good Friday Appeal. 
Last Friday was our Annual Athletic Sports and it was fantastic 
to see the community spirit on display on this day. 
Congratulations to all of our students on their great efforts 
throughout the day. All students should have received a 
participant’s ribbon to acknowledge effort. There will be a 
number of students who will qualify for the Division Athletics, 
which are normally held in October. Students are restricted to 
participate in only 2 individual events – details will be sent 
ASAP. 
Tomorrow night is our AGM for School Council and I would 
personally like to welcome Geoff Akers and Shareena Pearce 
to this group and I know they will make a valuable contribution 
over the next 2 years. I would also like to take this opportunity 
to thank Lori Hall and Jill McFarlane who are leaving School 
Council, but have made significant contributions to our school 
over many years.  
With Easter fast approaching, the staff have organised a fun 
Easter Extravaganza that will be held on Tuesday morning. 
Specific details are in this newsletter and parents are invited 
to come along and join in on the festivities. Our Funky Hair 
Day is also on Thursday and we look forward to seeing some 
crazy, unique and colourful additions as well.  
Lastly, information went home last week regarding the Bike 
Education Program, which will begin on Monday 23rd April. 
This is for students in Grades 2-6 and we will be looking at 
implementing a Road Safety Program in the near future, which 
our F/1 students will participate in – date to be confirmed. 
Thanks to Bev Montgomery who has kindly offered to run this 
program again – check those bikes over the holiday period 
everyone! 
Karen will away on Wednesday – but she will be able to attend 
to any matters that arise throughout the week. I look forward 
to catching up with some parents throughout the week.  
 

David Brodie (Principal) 
Have a great holiday period everyone 

 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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Easter Extravaganza 
 
This Tuesday the 27th of March staff will be 
hosting an Easter Extravaganza at school. 
Activities will be starting from 9am with an 
Easter bonnet parade and culminating in an 
Easter Hunt at 11am. It should be lots of fun 
and if you would like to come and join the 
festivities, you are more than welcome.  
 
 

World’s Greatest Shave 

This March, Miss Lothian and Mrs Haberfield will be taking part in the World's 
Greatest Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation by colouring their hair. 

We will be getting our students involved by holding a Funky Hair Day for a gold coin 
donation. 

Please sponsor our team to give Aussie families facing blood cancer the emotional 
and practical support they need. Blood cancer claims more lives than breast cancer 
or melanoma and today another 35 people will be given the devastating news they 
have leukaemia, lymphoma, myeloma or another blood disorder. 

If you would like to colour or shave your hair, we would love you to join our team! 
Please contact Miss Lothian if you have any questions. 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?T
eamID=106926 

 

https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=106926
https://secure.leukaemiafoundation.org.au/registrant/TeamFundraisingPage.aspx?TeamID=106926


 

 

 

 

3 

 
 

Photos of the Week – Athletic Sports Day 
 

Thanks to our wonderful parents who came along and cheered on our children at McEwen Reserve 
last week – your support is greatly appreciated. A big thank you to the Happy family also for assisting 

with our school marquee at the beginning and end of the day. 
Any students who have qualified for the Division Athletic Sports will have information sent home soon 

soon. 
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Easter Extravaganza Morning – Tues 27th March 

 
9.05 – 9.15 – Easter Parade 

9.15 – 9.25 – Explanation of activities, students put into groups 

9.25 – 10.35 – Activities 

10.35 – 10.45 – 5/6s hide plastic eggs, F-4s listen to an Easter story 

10.45 – 11 – Easter Hunt 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Mrs Haberfield Bunny Hop Race 

Miss Lothian 
Throw the Egg 

 

Mr Flood 
Egg & Spoon Race 

 

Miss Love 
Tunnel Egg 

 

Sarah Trimble 
Leap Bunny 

 

Beck Wayman 
Bunny Obstacle Course 

 

Dee Palmer 
Egg Throw 

 

Group 1 

 

Chatlotte & Zoe C 

Amelia & Minnie 

Opal & Alicia 

Diesel J & Jhet 

Baily, Brody & Dan 

Group 2 

 

Harry & Nick 

Olivia & Taylah 

Kealan & Zane 

Fenn & Izzy 

Alira & Imogen 

Max & Declan N 

Group 3 

 

Liam & Oliver 

Kade H & Jake 

Zoey & Lexie 

Jodie & Jacinda 

Will & Brock 

Ryder & Ethan 

Group 4 

 

Lara & Grace 

Sofia & Jade 

Lloyd & Nate 

Diesel K & Callum 

Kaedyn & Lachie M 

Mitchel & Jai 

Group 5 

 

Tait & Aden 

Benji & Owen 

Zac & Lilly 

Hazel & Caitlyn 

Charlie & Ella 

Hamish, James & 

Matty 

Group 6 

 

Cooper & Josh 

Ellie & Declan J 

Kade W & Chantelle 

Lachie W & Lachie G 

Sienna & Sam 

Savannah & Tom 

Group 7 

 

Jimmy & Beau 

Oscar & Nathan 

Myla & Gemma 

Bohdi & Ashton 

Heather & Roseannah 

Lynn & Kyle 
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NORTHERNERS SOCCER 
 

Registrations should now have been handed in to Karen in the school office. Please finalize payment as soon 
as possible if you haven’t already done so.  Payment will need to be made by either cash, cheque or bank 
transfer to Tallygaroopna Primary School.  
  
Thank you 
Julie Mawson 
0419 150 460 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Junior Football Training starts this week 
Junior Football training will commence next week with Under 12s training on 

Tuesday nights (March 27) and Under 10 players on Wednesday nights (March 

28). 

Trainings will start at 3.30pm and conclude at 4.30pm 

at the Bourchier St Primary School main oval. 

This will be our ONLY training run before the Easter 

school break, so please ensure you child is at training 

to assist our coaches with preparing for the season. 

If you have not yet registered March 26 is the cut-off 

date for the season – please call president Craig on 

0437 231 128 if you are yet to do so. 

 
 

NORTHERN EAGLES  

JUNIOR FOOTBALL 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 7  
 

All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1’s 

Charlotte 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Charlotte received this award because she showed 

courage when having a try on the big water-slide 
at Aquamoves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Sienna 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 
 

Sienna received this award for the enthusiasm and 
effort she puts into her learning. Sienna's 

handwriting is amazing and I am so proud of 
how hard she works in class. Well done, Sienna! 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Aden 
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Aden receives this award because I was so darn 

pleased with the fantastic way he was so 
resilient after his surgery last week. Aden didn't 
let his injury get in his way in any way, shape or 

form. A great effort Aden! 

 

Grade 5/6 
Miss Love’s Legit Legends 

Dan 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dan receives this award for his fantastic efforts in 
writing this week, particularly his excellent 
persuasive essay on Frog Bogs for the Big 

Write. Well done. 

 

 

 

 
Values Vault Winners for Week 7 was Hazel 

Enviro Kids Award – F/1 
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STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 8  
 

All students received a certificate and a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Mr Flood’s Fantastic F/1’s 

Ryder 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Ryder receives this award because he worked really well 

on his caterpillar construction and concentrated on 
presenting his best work. 

 

Grade 2/3 
Miss L’s Lively Learners 

Caitlyn 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Caitlyn has a bubbly personality and she always 

has a smile on her face. I love her positivity 
towards school and her learning. 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Terrific Tribe 

Josh 
   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
I am very pleased to be able to give this award to 

Josh, not only did he work really well 
collaboratively in the classroom, but he also 
gets this award for the way he admitted to a 
mistake and went out of his way to reconcile 

that mistake. It takes a lot of bravery to take a 
stand and do the right thing. Well done mate. 

 

Grade 5/6 
Miss Love’s Legit Legends 

Taylah G 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Taylah G receives this award for her fantastic 

efforts in maths and theme this week - well done 
Taylah. 

 

 
Values Vault Winner for Week 8 was Jai 
Enviro Kids Award – N/A (Athletics Day) 
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We would like to update our registers for 2018. 

Any volunteers who are involved in food preparation at Tally PS are strongly encouraged to 
complete this online course. Certificates can be emailed to the school at - 
tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

The Food Handling online course is found here 
- http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/welcome.php 
 
Thanks in anticipation - David 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/welcome.php
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1. Bike Education Program 
Specific information regarding this program was sent home last week to students in Grades 2-6. We will run this program 
during the 2nd and 3rd week of Term 2. Mrs Montgomery will be coordinating this and we ask that families prepare bikes 
during the holiday period in preparation for this program. We will be accessing the Bike Ed. trailer again which will have 
some bikes for student use, but we encourage children to use their own bikes if possible. Two forms need to be returned 
ASAP – permission form / bike checklist (if using own bike). Separate forms for the Grade 6 Bike Ride and the On Road 
Test will go home after the Easter break. 
 

Week 2 
Monday 23rd April  
9.30am > 11am (2/3) 11.30am > 1pm (3/4)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Class & Bike Sessions 
 
Tuesday 24th April  
9.30am > 11am (5/6) 11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (3/4)  – Bike Sessions 
 
Thursday 26th April  
9.30am > 11am (3/4) 11.30am > 1pm (5/6)  2pm – 3.25pm (2/3)  – Bike Sessions 
 
Friday 27th April  
9.30am > 11am (2/3) 11.30am > 1pm (3/4)  2pm – 3.25pm (5/6)  – Bike Sessions 
 
 
Week 3 
Tuesday 1st May July  
9.30am > 11am (5/6) 11.30am > 1pm (2/3)  2pm – 3.25pm (3/4)  – Bike Sessions 
(On Road Test) 
   
Friday 4th May    11.30am > 1pm – Grade 6 Bike Ride  
 
2. ANZAC Day 
On Wednesday 25th April, our school will participate in the ANZAC Day Memorial Service which will be held at Welsford 
Street in Shepparton at 11am. Declan, Jhet, Tayla R and Taylah G (School Leaders – uniforms required) will represent 
our School Leadership group and they will lay a wreath as a mark of respect for this important day. Students attending will 
need to be at Welsford Street by 10.20am. All students, parents and teachers are welcome to attend this ceremony to 
remember and acknowledge the ultimate sacrifice our diggers have made during wartime.  
Students in Grades 3-6 will be making Anzac Biscuits for the whole school on the Monday morning from 9.30am until 
11am. Any students interested in making a wreath for the ANZAC Day ceremony can participate in this session which is 
being organised by Philippa Collins. These sessions will begin on Monday 23rd April at 11am and conclude at 11.30am. 
If any families could donate some flowers for the wreath it would be greatly appreciated. ANZAC badges will be 
available for sale at the office – Gold coin donation each 
WE MAY BE FORUTNATE TO HAVE A GUEST SPEAKER LEADING UP TO ANZAC DAY  – STAY TUNED FOR MORE 
DETAILS. 

 
 
3. School Council 
The AGM will be held on Tuesday 27th March beginning at 7.30pm. This will be followed by our normal School Council 
meeting at 8pm where the new School Council will meet for the first time. The Finance Committee will meet as per normal 
at 6.30pm on this night.  

 
4. Easter Munch & Crunch  
This will be held on Thursday 29th March. Order forms went home last week and need to be returned with payment by 
Tuesday 27th March. 
 
5. Smart Spelling Approach  
All staff are really enthusiastic, motivated and better equipped to teach spelling more effectively across the school after 
completing our curriculum day a couple of weeks ago. We have started specific processes in regard to this approach and 
we look forward to full implementation beginning in Term 2.  
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6. Reading Proposal  
We are looking at altering our reading times each morning to have a major focus from 8.45am until 9am. This will enable 
us to have more focus on classroom learning directed by the teachers without students going in and out for the first 2 hours 
to do reading. Students on the late bus will complete their reading on arrival if possible. We have had mostly positive 
feedback in regard to this and more specific details have been sent out via Flexibuzz. This proposal will be discussed 
further at School Council tomorrow night 
 
7. Tree Planting Day  
This will be held for the whole school on Thursday 26th April with each grade participating down at the silo area near the 
railway line. No permission forms will go home for this event – it is covered in the local excursion section of the Green 
form. Parents are welcome to come along and help if they wish and suitable clothing depending on the weather should be 
worn on this day. Timetable at present is: 9-10am (Grade 5/6), 10-11am (Grade 2/3), 11.30–12.15pm (Grade 3/4) and 
12.15–1pm (Grade F/1). Contact the school, if you would prefer for your child to not participate. 
 
8. Beginning Teachers Conference  
Miss Love will be away on the first day back next term. She will be attending a conference in Bendigo with other new 
Graduate teachers and I know this day will be very beneficial for her in her 1st year of teaching. Mrs Montgomery will be 
teaching the Grade 5/6 students on this day.  
 
9. School Photo Day 
This is scheduled for Thursday 3rd May. Photo envelopes will go home to families as soon as they arrive at school. All 
payments along with envelopes need to be returned before the photo day. More details will be available early next term. 
 
10. Somers Camp 
We have had 5 students in Grades 5/6 express interest in this camp. All of these students have received relevant 
information for this camp and it would be appreciated if the Application and Medical form is handed in this week. The cost 
for the camp is $250 – contact the school if you need to set up a Payment Plan. The Somers Camp begins on Tuesday 
19th June and concludes on Wednesday 27th June. All families should have received the 1st Parent Circular form and more 
details regarding groupings and travel arrangements will be available in the future.  
 
11. Attendance Awards 
Students with 95% or above attendance will receive attendance awards at the first assembly back after the holidays. At 
Tallygaroopna PS, we like to acknowledge good attendance, but we do accept that there will be times when children may 
not be able to attend school for a multitude of reasons.  
 
12. School Hats 
Please remember to pack school hats when your children return to school next term. As a Sun-Smart School we wear hats 
until the end of April.  
 
13. End of Term 1 
The last day of Term 1 will be on Thursday 29th March and dismissal will be an hour earlier at 2.25pm. Outside School 
Hours Care is still available on this day. School resumes on Monday 16th April. 
 
14. Colder Months - Tissues 
We would be very appreciative if each family could please supply a box of tissues for the school in anticipation of colder 
weather (and possibly running noses and coughs!). We remind families to please encourage their children to dress 
appropriately for the weather.  
 
15. Pie Warmers / Lunch Orders 
During second and third terms, students are able to bring along pies, sausage rolls, pizzas, etc to be heated in the pie 
heater. Food must be wrapped in foil and labelled with the child’s name using a permanent marker. This will begin first day 
back after the holidays. No lunch orders are available in Terms 2 and 3 from the Tally Servo. 
 
16. Breakfast Helpers 
We are still seeking some more helpers for our Breakfast program. Obviously, with our enrolments increasing there is 
more of a need to support these students on each Monday morning. If you can help from 8.30am on Monday mornings 
please contact the office. 
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17. School Production Auditions 
All grade 5/6 students have received scripts for the school production which is planned for Thursday 13th September 
(matinee) and Friday 14th September (night performance). The production this year is titled “Ali Baba and the Bongo 
Bandits” and there are a large number of speaking parts. All of the characters are listed in this edition of the newsletter 
and we are planning to audition early next term. Therefore, any students wishing to try out for specific parts should read 
their scripts as much as possible in anticipation of auditions and the finalisation of parts. All students are involved in the 
school production. 
 
18. Leadership Conference 
School Captains and Vice Captains of the school will be attending this conference with Mr Brodie at the Eastbank Centre 
in Shepparton on Monday 30h April. Permission forms will go home soon for Declan, Jhet, Tayla R and Taylah G and all 
students will travel in Mr Brodie’s car leaving at 8.30am sharp. The first session begins at 9.15am and the day concludes 
at 2.30pm so we anticipate returning to school by 3pm. Students are required to bring a packed morning tea and lunch 
along with a drink bottle, and school uniform and leadership badges are required for the day. GRIP Leadership may take 
images and recordings at the GRIP Student Leadership Conference that may be used for advertising purposes. For full 
details of the Privacy Policy please visit www.gripleadership.com.au/privacy-policy 
 

19. School Council / Dates for 2018 
Meeting Dates for 2018 are summarised below and are open to change if needed. These are held generally in weeks 3 
and 9 each term and we are mandated to have 8 meetings a year. 
 

Term 1 Week 4 – Wednesday 21st Feb Week 9 – Tuesday 27th March (AGM) 

Term 2 Week 3 – Wednesday 2nd May Week 9 – Wednesday 13th June 

Term 3 Week 3 – Wednesday 1st August Week 9 – Wednesday 12th September 

Term 4 Week 3 – Wednesday 24th October Week 9 – Wednesday 5th December 

 
20. Absence Notes 
Absence notes are required for all absences. Please use the school absence note or submit an absence on Flexibuzz. 
Both of these are the preferred methods because they are completed immediately. If either of these are not convenient - 
please ring the school. Formal notes are needed for audit records and your support would be appreciated. We would prefer 
no text messages. 

What happens if absences continue – 7 days a term turns into 28 days a year, which 
turns into 196 days over 7 years. This results in a child missing 1 whole year of their 

Primary School years – something for all of us to think about. 

21. School Fees now due 
All School Fee information is summarised in our Parent Payment Charges letter which went home at the beginning of the 
year. Feel free to contact the office if any clarification is needed. The Essential Education Items have been approved at 
School Council and are summarised below. The Education Department guidelines require specific items need to be 
itemised hence some minor differences between fees for different year levels. Please refer to the Parent Payment Charges 
letter for more information on the Optional Extras and Voluntary Items. 
 

Foundation 
$165 

Grade 1 / Grade 2 
$140 

Grade 3 / Grade 4 
$150 

Grade 5 / Grade 6 
$155 

 
Second-hand Uniforms  
If anyone has any uniforms that they no longer require could you please send them 

along to school.  

Thank you, Lisa Newbound (Uniform Coordinator) 

 
STUDENTS ARE ABLE TO ACCESS SUNCREAM 

ON A REGULAR BASIS IF NEEDED. 

THIS SITS IN THE CUPBOARDS NEAR THE SINK IN THE PROJECT ROOM. 

http://www.gripleadership.com.au/privacy-policy
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Asthma  
Completed Asthma Action Plan forms signed by a doctor are required for 

all students with Asthma. Blank forms are available at the school Office. 

Could these forms be completed and signed by your child’s doctor as soon 

as possible and returned to school. This is to ensure that the school has the 

student’s most recent Action Plan on file.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAMPS 
The Grade 3/4 Camp at Curumbene has changed to Wednesday 13th June to Friday 

15th June. This camp is being coordinated by Congupna PS. 

 

Details in regard to the Grade 5/6 Camp are still to be confirmed. This camp is being 

coordinated by Dookie PS.  

 

Somers Camp is from Tuesday 19th June until Wednesday 27th June 
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PRODUCTION FOR 2018 
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TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 1/2 2018 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

 

13 

 

 

16 

Term 2 Begins 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

17 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

18 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

19 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Playgroup 

20 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

23 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Bike Ed. 1 

Anzac Biscuits 

Wreath Making 

24 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 2 

25 

Anzac Day 

26 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 3 

Tree Planting Day 

 

 

27 

OSH 

Bike Ed. 4 

30 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

GRIP Leadership 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Bike Ed. 2 

2 

OSH 

Library / PE 

C. Country 

School Counc. 3 

3 

OSH 

Chaplain 

School Photo Day 

Playgroup 

4 

OSH 

Music / LOTE 

Movie Night 

Grade 6 Bike Ride 

7 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

8 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

9 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

10 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

11 

OSH 

Div. C. Country 

 

 

 

 

13 – Mother’s Day 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

5 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Parents Club Mtg 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

6 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

7 

OSH 

Library / PE 

8 

Curriculum Day 

 

 

 

 

 

9 

OSH 

Aquamoves Day 

 

12 

Labour Day H’Day 

13 

OSH / Assembly 

Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

14 

OSH 

Art / PE 

 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Prof. Practice 1 

    16 

OSH 

Music 

National Bullying 

 

18 – Trade Day 

19 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Buddies 

Music - Cliff 

Puberty Talk 1 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

21 

OSH 

Library / PE 

 

22 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Lunch Orders 

Prof. Practice 2 

Playgroup 

23 

OSH 

Athletic Sports 

 

 

26 

OSH / Assembly 

Breakfast Club 

Athletic Sports  

– Back Up Day 

Music - Cliff 

27 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Puberty Talk 2 

School Counc. 2 

28 

OSH 

 PE 

 

29 

Term 1 Ends 

OSH 

Chaplain 

 

30 

Good Friday 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

Com. Games 

 

5 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH / APRIL 

 

APRIL / MAY 

 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 


